
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
File: 3008.00 
 

April 15, 2014 
 
 

Mr. Glenn McIntyre 
Safety and Maintenance Manager 
Buhler Versatile Inc. 
1260 Clarence Ave. 
Winnipeg, MB  R3T 1T2 
 
 
Dear Mr. McIntyre: 

Re: Buhler Versatile Inc. – Notice of Alteration. 

 Thank you for your email dated March 14, 2014 in which you have requested the 
following two alterations at your facility located at 1260 Clarence Avenue in Winnipeg and 
operated under Environment Act Licence 1281 (Licence):  

1. A change in the legal name of the facility from Versatile Farm Equipment Operations to 
Buhler Versatile Inc.  

2. An addition of 50 feet by 60 feet “Hazardous Waste Building” constructed in 1997.   

Per your request, the Licence will be amended to reflect the new legal name. Please be 
advised that the Licence will be reviewed and revised as necessary at this time. Upon your 
request, you will be provided with a draft revised licence for review.  

 
Upon review of your alteration request, I have concluded that the environmental effects of 

the alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in accordance with Section 14(2) of The 
Environment Act your alterations are approved as described in the March 14, 2014 Notice of 
Alteration.   

 
 
 
 
 

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 



 

 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Eshetu Beshada at (204) 
945-7023 or Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca.  

 
Yours truly, 

       “original signed by” 
 

Tracey Braun, M.Sc. 
Director 
Environmental Approvals Branch 

 
 
c:  Don Labossiere, Director, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 

Donna Smiley, Provincial Manager, Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 
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